



Mr David Blunt
The Department of the Legislative Council
Parliament House
Macquarie St
Sydney NSW 2000

Dear David,

I write in regards to correspondence tabled in response to Private Members Business item no. 272 regarding Legislative Council Question on Notice number 333 on 24 October 2019.

Since this information was tabled, I have been advised from the NSW Police Force State Intelligence Command that the data provided for questions 1 and 2 were developed differently from that applied on all other occasions to the production of official NSW Police Force (NSWPF) statistics. NSWPF also advised that the methodology had not been peer reviewed.

As a result, I attach the new data in response to questions 1 and 2 from the Question of Notice that I received from NSWPF. I am advised that the figures provided are accurate and have been obtained using the current methodology.

Yours sincerely

The Hon. David Elliott MP

Minister for Police and Emergency Services

1/\January 2020